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RESPONSE TO HILCORP’S FILING PROTESTING ENTITES TO BE NOTICED

Intervenor’s name:
San Juan Citizens Alliance

Intervenor’s address:
P.O. Box 6655 
Farmington, NM 87499 
Email: info@sanjuancitizens.org 
Phone: 505-325-6724

Addresses of intervenor’s attorneys:

Western Environmental Law Center 
Julia Guarino, Staff Attorney, and 
Erik Schlenker-Goodrich, Executive Director 
208 Paseo del Pueblo Sur #602 
Taos, NM 87571
Email: eriksg@westemlaw.org; guarino@westemlaw.org 
Phone: 575-751-0351
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San Juan Citizens Alliance (“SJCA”) hereby responds to Hilcorp Energy Company’s 

(“Hilcorp”) Response to “List of Navajo Nation Chapters to be Noticed” Filed by the San Juan

Citizens Alliance.

In that Response, Hilcorp requests that it only be required to send notice to the Huerfano 

Chapter of the Navajo Nation, based on the overlap of boundaries between the Huerfano Chapter 

and the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool. SJCA respectfully points out that the list of Navajo Nation 

Chapters to be Noticed filed by SJCA on January 22 was compiled, as requested by the OCC in 

its December 7 hearing, in cooperation with Navajo Nation Chapter representatives. While the 

Chapters do not all overlap with the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, cultural and ancestral ties of 

the Navajo Nation and its communities are not always adequately reflected in mapped 

boundaries, and members of the Chapters listed have cultural and economic interest in the lands 

encompassed by the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool. This is similarly true for the tribes represented 

by the All Pueblo Council of Governors. Furthermore, the burden on Hilcorp to provide the 

requested notice is small, as it simply requires that they mail a few more of the same document, 

and providing such notice would be in the interest of an inclusive and transparent process that 

will ideally result in a decision the community could ultimately support.

Respectfully Submitted,

Western Environmental Law Center 
208 Paseo del Pueblo Sur #602 
Taos, NM 87571 
guarino@westemlaw.org 
(575) 751-0351
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Erik Schlenker-Goodrich
Executive Director
Western Environmental Law Center
208 Paseo del Pueblo Sur #602
Taos, NM 87571
eriksg@westernlaw.org
(575) 751-0351



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that on March 6, 2019,1 served a copy of the foregoing documents to the 
following counsel of record via Electronic Mail:

Michael H. Feldewert 
mfeldewert@hollandhart.com

Adam G. Rankin 
agrankin@hollanhart.com

Jordan L. Kessler 
jlkessler@hollandhart.com

Julia Broggi
jbroggi@hollandhart.com

James Bruce 
JamesBruc@aol.com

Attorneys for Hilcorp Energy Company

Andrea Antillon 
aantillon@slo.state.nm.us

Attorney for New Mexico State Land Office

juna uuarino
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